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            December 6, 2018 
David B. Conroy  
Chief Air Programs Branch 
United States Environmental Protection Agency- Region 1 
5 Post Office Square - Suite 100 
Boston, MA 02109-3912 
 
Re: State Implementation Plan Revision- Good Neighbor SIP for the 2015 Ozone National Ambient Air Quality 
Standard.  
 
Dear Mr. Conroy,  
 
Enclosed is the revision to Connecticut’s State Implementation Plan (SIP) addressing the Good Neighbor obligations for 
the 2015 ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard (NAAQS). 
  
The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) published the notice of the proposed SIP revision on 
September 14, 2018. Comments were accepted through October 18, 2018. A public hearing was offered and scheduled 
for October 18, 2018. DEEP received one set of comments from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 1 
and no request for a hearing. The comments and DEEP’s responses are documented in the Response to Comments 
report. In accordance with 40 Code of Federal Regulation s (CFR) Part 51 Appendix V, this SIP revision includes:  

 
• Enclosure A: Connecticut Good Neighbor SIP for the 2015 Ozone NAAQS;  
• Enclosure B: Public Notice as published on DEEP’s website; 
• Enclosure C: Certification of Public Review Process and;  
• Enclosure D: Response to Comments Report.  

 
The enclosed SIP revision concludes that Connecticut satisfies its Good Neighbor obligations following EPA guidance. 
DEEP is concerned this guidance and its evolving flexibilities allows states to eliminate themselves from all culpability. 
To date we are aware of no state submitting a Good Neighbor SIP that indicates they contribute significantly to 
nonattainment in another state. This is particularly troubling given the extent that Connecticut’s ongoing nonattainment 
is due to air pollution transport from upwind states. 
 
DEEP looks forward to EPA acting to implement meaningful and timely processes to remedy the ozone transport 
problem. If you have any questions regarding this SIP revision please contact Kathleen Knight at 860-424-3823 or 
Kathleen.Knight@ct.gov.  

 
      
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosures 
cc: Ariel Garcia, Acting Manager, Air Quality Unit, EPA R1 
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